Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 

Village Hall on Thursday, 15th January 2009

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair


Erica Forbes


Jackie Mortiboy



Bob Scarfe

Peter Webb

Apologies for absence: Richard Honey sent his apologies, as he was unable to attend the meeting.

There were no declarations of interest on items on the agenda.

Minutes of the Meeting on 18th December 2008 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

The drain near Nats Lane has been reported to Kent Highway Services.  

The levy on the Village hall has been looked into by the Village Hall Committee and it would appear as the hall is a non-profit making organisation, Ashford Borough Council is wanting to reduce the amount they pay towards the “Council Tax” that would be charged for the property.  The Parish Council will be kept informed about this.

Christmas Lights

Thanks were extended to Peter Webb, Bob Scarfe and Tom Kemp for taking down the Christmas lights.  It was agreed that a gift should be given to Tom Kemp for his assistance with the lights.

Resignation of John Griggs

The resignation letter from John Griggs has been received and the Borough Council has been notified.

Branches at Stonebridge

Some of the branches on trees at Stonebridge have been removed. Bob and Tony are going to remove a few others that are causing problems.

Invitation to meeting re: local housing for older people

There is to be a meeting about rural housing for older people in Wye on 4th February 2008 at 7pm in Wye Methodist Hall.  Jackie Mortiboy and Erica Forbes agreed that they would attend.

Financial Statement was approved.

Cheques were signed for £11.00 for a gift for Tom Kemp, Wye Parish Council for £18 for the photocopying of their newsletter, £20 to Brook PCC for the electricity used for the Christmas lights and £250 for the Village Hall Trust for the new security lighting.

Any Other Business

There was some discussion about having a Christmas Tree next year with lights on it rather than using the tree that is currently used.  It was agreed that this would be discussed again nearer Christmas.

The Environment Agency letter had been sent to all properties where have the brook runs through the garden.  The Kent Environment Agency is trying to keep the rivers and streams clean.

The tree warden has moved out of Brook and so a new one is to be sought.  Tony Alcock is to approach Pat Forbes about this; the Clerk is to ask Ashford Borough Council for a list of all tree Preservation Orders in Brook.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 19th February 2009, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 9th February 2009, please.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed.

